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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 8th September 2012
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast
Chairperson
Allan Davison
Attendees

Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Morris Cameron (1st Old Boys), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), John Patton (VP), Ken Tweedie (CWA), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), David Johnston (Laganvale), Graham Garrett (Laganvale), Ronnie Kennedy (VP), Bill Clements (1st Larne), Paul Kirk (Downshire), Jeanette Morton (Wellington), David Leonard (Dungannon)
Apologies

Jenny Hill (Ballyduff), Bill Caughey (Pres), Sam Howlett (CWA)
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Paul Kirk informed the meeting of the considerable correspondence over the summer months.

Various correspondence took part to/from Belfast City Council over the summer in relation to application for funding from the Community Festivals Fund

This was discussed later in the meeting.

An enquiry was received from Will Dee of Dungarvan Brass Band seeking details of the Festival of Brass contest. Dungarvan are interested in taking part in the contest. A similar enquiry was also received from Mark Newman of the Lourdes Band who competed last year. Both bands have been advised of the date of the contest and that finer details will follow shortly.
Andrew Carlisle of the STRIPE project (Grand Orange Lodge of Ireland) contacted the BBL to advise of a workshop which the STRIPE project were running with the Band of the Royal Engineers (TA) on 16th August. This communication was forwarded to band secretaries.

A request was made to the Irish Association of Brass and Concert Bands to supply secretary details of affiliated Irish bands in order that they may be contacted to inform them of the upcoming Festival of Brass in November.

A letter was sent to Ivor Stephenson MBE of Armagh Old Boys on behalf of the BBL congratulating him on his award of an MBE.
Laganvale (Metal Technology) Band have advised the BBL that Gareth Garrett will be replacing John Patton as a BBL Delegate.

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Stephen Kennedy advised that the investment account at First Trust Bank had now been closed and the balance credited to the current account.

The balance in current account was £6,457.86.

Festival of Brass Contest at Queen’s University, Belfast

Allan Davison informed those present of a meeting with Belfast City Council attended by Allan, Alan Hunter and Paul Kirk. The meeting was initially setup in order that the BBL could gain an insight into the upcoming application for funding from the Community Festivals Fund. The meeting was very productive and allowed the BBL to introduce themselves to the Council and describe the organisation. The council representatives were able to confirm that the BBL were indeed applying to the correct fund and were able to offer some very good advice.
Allan advised the meeting that a decision was due to have been made regarding the award of funding on Friday 7th September but that there had been a small delay and decision would now not be made public until the afternoon of Monday 10th September. 

It was also explained that there would be a delay in sending contest entry packs to bands until the decision had been received from the council.

Please turn over…

Solos & Quartets 2013

16th February has been confirmed as the date for the competition. 
Paul Kirk will contact Malone Presbyterian Church to book their facilities.

Ian Williams has been confirmed as the adjudicator for the Senior sections.
Alan Hunter proposed that a time limit of 12 ½ minutes be placed on ‘A’ Solo and ‘B’ Solo performances and that performers be limited to one piece of music. Jeanette Morton seconded the proposal and it was passed.
Suggestions for adjudicator for Junior sections are Bob Quick (St Michael’s, Enniskillen) or Rachel Bingham (Omagh Academy)

Fivemiletown Contest 2013
2nd March 2013 has been confirmed as the date for the contest. Allan Davison has confirmed Valley Hotel availability. Allan will contact Rodney White and the Valley Hotel to enquire if sponsorship will once again be offered.

David Leonard will enquire whether Dungannon & South Tyrone Borough Council have any funding programmes which could assist with the contest expenses. 

Discussions then ensued regarding sometimes excessive noise levels from the bar at the back of the venue. It was generally felt however that there was little that could be done.

Closing date for entries will be the February 2013 BBL Meeting.
Musical adjudicator will be selected from the working list agreed at the June 2012 meeting.
Suggestions for entertainment adjudicator are Wilfie Piper, Helen Hamill and Alan Beattie.

Spring Festival 2013

27th April has been confirmed as the date of the contest. The adjudicator will be selected from the working list agreed at the June 2012 meeting.
Further plans will be discussed at a later date.



Other Business

Allan Davison raised the issue of Child Protection. Any organisation applying for public funding is now required to have a Child Protection Policy in place. 

Allan felt that the BBL should be able to offer advice and guidance to member bands on Child Protection issues and assist them in setting up their own policies. In order to do this, volunteers to attend training were sought from those present.  The following people volunteered: Patricia Gibson, Jeanette Morton, Stephen Kennedy, Allan Davison, Alan Hunter, Paul Kirk.
Tom Mercer Memorial Trophy – Morris Cameron advised the meeting that Ronnie White of 1st Old Boys had recently met with Lila Webster. Allan Davison will speak to Ronnie to discuss the best way forward.

Derek Orr Memorial Trophy – Allan Davison will speak to Maureen Orr soon to discuss further.

Morris Cameron advised that the band of the Irish Guards will be running a workshop at RBAI at the end of September 2012. The RAF Central Band will also be coming to Northern Ireland in January. Morris will forward the details to Paul Kirk for distribution to bands.

Next Meeting

The BBL will meet again on Saturday 6th October at 3pm in Laganvale Bandroom, Stranmillis.
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